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At the creation of the ANG NCOAGA in July 1968 at the graduation of class 68-B 
the mission agreed upon was “To serve the home unit and the community in 
which we lived.” -106 Chapters were formed of givers not takers…Col. Morrisey 
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From The President 
 
Greetings from Nebraska 

 I don’t know about you, but I am sure 

ready to have some nice weather. So many 

areas of our great country have been having 

weather related issues, so it is time for some 

calm. From ongoing flooding in so many 

states, to excessive snow falls, to tornado’s, it 

has certainly been a very tumultuous time for many of us. I hope and 

pray that our weather calms down and we can all be safe.  

 As the time is getting closer to our National Meeting in Kansas City 

in July, your board of Directors is continuing to make plans for a suc-

cessful conference. As many of you may know, any successful con-

ference requires teamwork from each individual involved with the dif-

ferent aspects of the meeting. The entire Board of Directors has dif-

ferent tasks that they must accomplish to be prepared to provide you, 

the membership, with the best conference experience. So please let 

them know how much you appreciate all of their hard work. 

 Since all of the positions on the Board of Directors are volunteer I 

would encourage you to consider becoming a member of the board. 

All of the three President positions are up for election. as well as the 

Secretary, East Region Director, DAL Ways and Means, DAL Gradu-

ate, and Parliamentarian positions. If you are interested in running for 

any of those position, please submit your information to CMSgt (Ret) 

Janice Richardson our current Treasurer. Your Board of Directors 

have been meeting by teleconference once a month in the evenings 

for approximately one hour where we follow our published agenda 

and complete different projects and make plans for new ones. Each 

position has the opportunity to update the board on any project that 

they have been working on or completing. So the only time that we 

physically get together is one day prior to National meeting to finalize 

all facets of the meeting. We look forward to seeing many of you at 

this year’s national meeting. 

 Speaking of the national meeting, we accomplish several things 

there besides electing our new officers. We recognize the Out-
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standing Graduate of the Year and the IG Brown Command Excellence winners nominated by 

your chapters and selected by a group of volunteers of previous Board of Directors and past 

presidents.  We also recognize the winners of the scholarships that are selected by you, the 

members, who are attending the National meeting. Additionally this year we have a Hall of 

Fame inductee to be recognized. We will be getting a briefing from the TEC Liaison CMSgt 

(ret) Bruce Damrow on what has been going on at the TEC this past year and any new pro-

jects in the future of our schoolhouse at Knoxville. So, I would encourage you to attend the 

meeting this year. In addition to the meeting, we will have a staffed hospitality room where 

everyone can enjoy renewing old friendships and making new ones, while enjoying lots of 

great food and snacks. So block out July 19-20 on your schedule right now and make your 

hotel reservations and travel plans. All of the registration information is on the registration 

form on our Facebook and web pages, in addition to this newsletter.  

 If you or your dependents are going to college or planning to go to college next year, it is 

not too late to submit your scholarship applications. MSgt Alec Cawlfield, our current 1
st
 Vice 

President, will be accepting scholarship applications until 30 June for the many scholarship 

opportunities that are available. So don’t let this opportunity pass you by. The costs of college 

are very high so encourage your dependents to get their papers written and submitted to help 

pay for their educations. All of the requirements for the applications are located on our web 

site and on our Facebook page. 

 In closing, I know that many of you are so busy in your units with deployments, inspections, 

and just trying to do the jobs that you were trained to do. And for you traditional guardsmen 

and women, you have a civilian job and family that are the most important things in your life. 

But this organization also needs a little bit of your time. It cannot continue to function without 

your input. So please take a little time and let us know how we, your Board of Directors, can 

assist you with any question you may have. We are here to help you with our experience and 

knowledge. But we also need more current members of the Air Guard on our board so that 

we can continue to move forward in step with the current goals of the Air National Guard.  

 Thank you for all that you do in the defense or our great nation. 

 
Respectfully, 
Douglas Schulz,CMSgt (Ret) 
President 
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 Greetings from your WEST Regional Director, MSgt. (Ret.) Lisa 

Eisenhauer! 

 Planning is underway for our 51st GMM (General Membership Meet-

ing), which will be held in Kansas City, MO July 19-20, 2019 at the Holi-

day Inn Country Club Plaza.  PLEASE make plans to join us!!  Last 

year’s 50
th
 celebration at McGhee-Tyson, Knoxville was simply AMAZ-

ING!  Let’s do it again! 

 I encourage you to check out our NCOAGA group page on Face-

book!  You’ll find up-to-date information about our GMM 51 registration, 

how to purchase our Heritage Bricks (only $50!), see the amazing Scholarship Fundraiser 

quilt made by CMSgt. (Ret.) Sue Turner, read about our various NCOAGA awards, scholar-

ships and events, as well as McGhee-Tyson happenings, on-line courses or webinars avail-

able, etc. 

 ATTENTION: We have several Board positions open for election this year.  PLEASE con-

tact me or any Board member for further information if you’d like to be involved in this out-

standing organization. 

 Finally, education will continue to be our cornerstone and is the foundation of this organiza-

tion.  This includes not only the academia and curriculum, but the embedded and VITAL core 

values of the USAF. With continued teamwork, tenacity, and service before self, I’m inspired 

and excited to explore what our future holds, and look forward to our continued excellence.   

Please contact me if you have talents associated with our Facebook page or the NCOAGA 

website! We can use your talents! 

 ALSO, please contact me, or any other Board Member if you/your Chapter is interested in 

hosting our 52nd General Membership Meeting next year! 

Remember to keep your address/e-mail updated….See you in July! 

 

Lisa Eisenhauer, MSgt (Ret) 

West Regional Director 
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TRAVEL LOG PROGRAM 
 Now is the time to become part of the Travel Log program.  Renewals are starting 1 Oct 
through 30 Sep and cost is one year at $15; two years $25; and three years $40.  Details 
about the program are included in the attached form and the NCOAGA website.  Both options 
allow Association members an avenue to donate to the NCOAGA.  Updated Travel Logs will 
be emailed to Travel Log members in October, and as additions are made through the year. 
New applications and renewals received from now through the July seminar will be en-
tered in a raffle. The drawing will be held at the end of seminar, need not be present to 
win. 
 
 Payment can be sent to me with the form or through paypal under the donation tab of our 
website.  Be sure to use the link “Add special instructions to the seller” and state the donation 
is for Travel Log membership. 
 
50

TH
 ANNIVERSARY COINS 

 50th anniversary coins are still available.  The first coin is $3 and covers shipping/handling, 
each additional coin is $1.  Payment can be sent to me or through paypal under the donation 
tab of our website.  Be sure to use the link “Add special instructions to the seller” and state 
the donation is for 50

th
 anniversary coins.  Message me on Facebook or email sue-

turner@gardener.com with your coin request and address. 
 
BE SQUARE SOCIETY 
 The Be Square Society details are included on the attached form. This program allows the 
donor to make a one-time donation or bequest at their demise to the Association. There are 
currently three levels of donation: Gold -$1000, Silver-$500, or Bronze $250.  Be Square So-
ciety members paid in full will have their name engraved on the plaque. 
 
 Any current NCOAGA members who pledge to Be Square now through seminar will 
be entered in a $100 raffle.  Any current NCOAGA members who already have pledged 
to Be Square and have paid in full between July 2018 and the 2019 seminar will also be 
included in the raffle.  In both cases your NCOAGA membership must be current.  
 
 Payment can be sent to me with the form or through paypal under the donation tab of our 
website.  Be sure to use the link “Add special instructions to the seller” and state the donation 
is for Be Square Society pledge donation. 
I look forward to working with the Association with fundraising efforts.  Each region can have 
one member on the Ways & Means Committee.  Please email me if you would like to help!  
sueturner@gardener.com 
 
Sue Turner, CMSgt (Ret) 
DAL-Ways & Means 

NCOAGA—The Graduate                            5 

mailto:sueturner@gardener.com
mailto:sueturner@gardener.com
mailto:sueturner@gardener.com


NCOAGA—The Graduate                            6 



NCOAGA—The Graduate                            7 



 Greetings NCOAGA members!  I am looking forward to our GMM in Kansas City.  I lived in 

that part of the country for a year and enjoyed the Plaza on numerous occasions.  We will 

have a great meeting at that venue.   

 As for a business brief; the Heritage Committee has reconsidered the brick pricing and we 

are back at the $50.00 per brick pricing.  Please see forms on the NCOAGA website and in 

this issue of the Graduate.   

 We are assessing the preparation for the placement of the bricks and want to ensure we 

place them where they will receive the most visibility.  Our next largest target audience for 

brick purchases are the students at the TEC.  We are working with the TEC to advertise the 

opportunity for students to purchase a brick either for a class or as an individual. 

 As for PME update and TEC news; Chief Durrance and staff will be super busy during the 

July time frame.  I have volunteered my services, putting on my old PME hat of over 15 years, 

and will provide the update on those topics.  Of course that may be subject to change; Adapt, 

Improvise and Overcome… I have had a couple of meeting with Chief Durrance and he is in-

sightful and far thinking about our PME programs.  He is a great selection as Commandant. 

 See you in KC! 

Bruce Damrow, CMSgt (Ret) 
DAL-TEC Liaison 
 
 
  
 What makes the NCOAGA so special.  YOU DO!!!  We love our members and appreciate 
each one of you.  It is your continued loyalty and support of the NCOAGA that has allowed us 
to continue to recognize youth through our scholarship program.  
 
 Because we do not undertake major fundraising projects, other than quilt ticket sales, or 
appeals, we are supported through loyal graduate members. 
 
 When Chief Richardson was president, she requested personal e-mail addresses on sev-
eral occasions and while many have responded there are still 687 of the 1,524 active mem-
bers without any e-address.  I am well aware that there are some members who do not have 
computer or Internet access, but they are getting to be fewer and fewer.  When visiting with 
other members please ask if they are receiving any e-mail from the Association, if not then 
pass along Chief Richardson’s request.  Communication has been a real issue in the past, 
but efforts are being made to correct this and we need your help. 
 
 Hope everyone has a great summer. 
 
Belinda Creasser, MSgt (Ret) 
DAL- Membership 
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NCOAGA 2019 NATIONAL SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

There are six scholarships available in 2019 by the Air National Guard 

Noncommissioned Officer Academy Graduate Association (NCOAGA).  Five of the 

scholarships are for youth dependents of NCOAGA members in good standing.  

The Betty Fearn Scholarship ($1,000) is awarded to an active member of the 

NCOAGA.  For complete information, eligibility, procedures and forms needed to 

apply for NCOAGA Scholarships please go to the Association Guidance Handbook 

(AGH) at http://www.ncoaga.com/index.php/about-us/22-the-associaition-guidance-

handbook Section 4-1, ANG NCOAGA Scholarship Programs.  

All application packages must be sent electronically to the 1st Vice President, 

MSgt Alec Cawlfield, pattonzero@hotmail.com by 11:59pm on June 30, 2019.  The 

essay must be submitted in word document format. Please direct questions 

about the 2019 Scholarship Program to MSgt Cawlfield.  Winners will be announced 

at the NCOAGA 51th Annual General Membership Meeting (GMM51) in July 2019.

Youth Scholarships

2019 Senior Division Scholarships: 1st place - William Goyer Memorial 

Scholarship ($1,200). 2nd place - Senior Division Scholarship ($1,000). 3rd place 

- USAA Senior Division Scholarship ($1,000).  

Senior Division Topic for 2019:  How well is the United States educational system 

preparing the youth of America for the workplace? Please provide your 

recommendations for change improvement.

2019 Junior Division Scholarship - $500

Junior Division Topic for 2019: Should the draft be re-instated and include 

both men and women?

MSgt Bennie S. Frick Memorial Educational Award ($700). Applicants must be 

a dependent son or daughter of a Chapter 1 member in good standing.  Please 

refer to NCOAGA Form 6-12 in the AGH for more information and how to 

apply.                                                                  

Updated 28 January 2019
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Greetings to All- 
 
The Noncommissioned Officer Academy Graduate Association (NCOAGA) and the Training 
and Education Center (TEC), are offering the opportunity to purchase a Heritage Brick.  A 
granite brick with your name or (someone else) and other information can be purchased to be 
placed at the TEC with maximum visibility.  Please note, you are allotted three lines at sev-
enteen characters per line. Characters include spaces and punctuations or hyphens.  The 
price of this offer is $50.00.  Monies collected from this project will be used to support the 
TEC Heritage Committee projects and the NCOAGA.  
 
See below for order form.  
 

 
 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY - BRICK INFORMATION 
__________________________________________________________ (max 17 characters) 

__________________________________________________________ (max 17 characters) 

__________________________________________________________ (max 17 characters) 

 

RETURN THIS FORM: To include your personal contact information, address, phone number 
and or email address. 
 
Person ordering brick:  
Name:      

______________________________________________________________________ 

Phone:     

______________________________________________________________________ 

Email:      

______________________________________________________________________ 

Address:  

______________________________________________________________________ 

 
MAKES CHECKS PAYABLE TO NCOAGA AND SEND TO:  
BRUCE DAMROW CMSGT (RET), Director at Large, TEC 
2044 Stonybrook Rd, Louisville TN, 37777  
 
Further Questions/ Contact Bruce Damrow: damrowbd@msn.com or 334-467-3129 
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POSITION DESCRIPTION

President The President is elected each year at the annual General Membership 
Meeting and will hold that office until the following year elections. He or she 
will automatically become President Ex-Officio at the end of his or her term. 
The President receives authority from, and is responsible to, the 
membership. Direct the Association business, its Board of Directors, and 
their activities. Chair the General Membership Meeting Committee. Preside 
at all meetings of the Board of Directors and issue the call for regular and 
special meetings.

1st Vice President The 1st Vice President is elected each year at the annual national General 
Membership Meeting and will hold that office until the following year 
elections. The 1st Vice President receives their authority from, and is 
responsible to, the membership. They are to assist the President in special 
programs, tasks and responsibilities and to fill the President's chair in their 
absence. Chairs the following committees: Pride Thru Recognition, Chapter 
Activities, Education & Scholarship, and Regional Directors Coordination.

2nd Vice President The 2nd Vice President is elected each year at the annual national General 
Membership Meeting and will hold that office until the following year 
elections. The 2nd Vice President receives their authority from, and is 
responsible to, the membership. They are to assist the President in special 
programs, tasks and responsibilities and to fill the President's chair in the 
absence of the President and 1st Vice President. Chairs the following 
committees:  Awards & Memorials, Retirees Council, and Special Projects.

Secretary The Secretary is elected each odd year at the annual national General 
Membership Meeting and will hold that office for a period of two (2) years.
The Secretary receives their authority from and is responsible to the 
membership. They are to assist the President in special programs, tasks and 
responsibilities. Will act as chair of Articles of Incorporation and By-Laws 
committee.

Region East Director
(CT, DE, DC, ME, MD, MA, NH, 
NJ, NY, PA, RI, VT, AL, FL, GA, 
NC, PR, SC, VA, VI)

Regional Directors receive their authority from, and are responsible to, the 
membership. They have the responsibility of assuring communications with 
each of the local chapters within that region. The term is for three (3) years.  
They are elected by the members within their region during the General 
Membership Meeting.  

Director at Large, Ways and 
Means

The Director at Large -Ways and Means is appointed by the President with 
the concurrence of the Board of Directors for a period of two (2) years each 
odd year. Receives their authority from, and is responsible to, the 
membership. They are to assist the President in raising money for the 
Association. The Director at Large - Ways and Means will chair the Ways & 
Means Committee at the annual national General Membership Meeting.

Director at Large, Graduate The DAL- Graduate is appointed each odd year at the annual national 
General Membership Meeting and will hold that office for a period of two 
(2) years.  The Director at Large - Graduate receives their authority from, 
and is responsible to, the membership. They will publish The Graduate, 
publish dates will be at the discretion of the President and DAL-Graduate. 
They also chair the Publicity and Special Projects Committee.

Director at Large, 
Parliamentarian

The Director at Large - Parliamentarian is appointed by the President with 
the concurrence of the Board of Directors for a period of two (2) years each 
odd year. The Director at Large - Parliamentarian receives his or her 
authority from and is responsible to the membership. The Director at Large -
Parliamentarian will serve as an advisor to the Association President in all 
matters regarding parliamentary procedure, Robert’s Rules of Order, and 
Board of Director and Annual General Membership Meeting protocol.

AIR NATIONAL GUARD NONCOMMISSIONED OFFICER
ACADEMY GRADUATE ASSOCIATON - CHAPTER 1

BOARD OF DIRECTORS NOMINATIONS
2019-2020

**For in-depth information on Board of Director positions please refer to the NCOAGA Association Guidance 
Handbook (AGH) posted on the website.  http://ncoaga.com/association-handbook.php .  NCOAGA Form 6-13, 
Nominating Form (AGH/pages 126-217) must be submitted before opening business at the beginning of the 
General Membership Meeting on July 19, 2019.  All nominees must be a NCOAGA member in good standing 
(dues paid).  Submit to CMSgt (Ret) Janice Richardson at janiceorichardson@earthlink.net
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Association Guidance Handbook        1 January 2014            Form 6-13 

FORMS 

NOMINATING FORM 

In accordance with Article III, Officers, ANG NCOAGA By-Laws, as amended, the election of officers and directors will be conducted at the Annual 

Seminar. Nominations should be sent NLT 30 days prior to the Seminar, to the President Ex-Officio using the attached nomination form. Nominations 

will also be accepted from the floor immediately prior to voting. Form should be completed using the following guidelines: 

NOTE 1: Please type requested information) 

Nominee's Name: ______________________________________________________________ 

Unit and State: ________________________ Region: ___________ Chapter: ______________ 

Office to Which Nominated: ___________________________ 

NOTE 2: Retirees are not required to submit letters of command support. 

NOTE 3: Individuals who already hold an office at the national level are not exempt from including any of the information requested. This should in-

clude current endorsements of command/supervisory support. 

(QUALIFICATIONS: 

NCOAGA participation at the Chapter, Region, and/or National level: 

 

Length of time for any offices held: 

 

Any significant NCOAGA accomplishments: 

 

Enlisted PME History (Specify by In-Residence and Correspondence Course): 

 

List community activities to include offices held in any organization: 

 

Any personal goals that might be association related: 

 

Any special awards received, e.g., NCO of the Qtr/Yr, Outstanding Graduate of the Year, etc.: 

 

Availability for Board of Directors meetings: 

 

Command support (Will include letters of recommendation from commander/supervisor) 

 

OPR: President Ex-Officio 

Submitted By: Chapter: State: 

Endorsed By: Chapter: State: 
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Association Guidance Handbook       31 January 2015           Form 6-5 

FORMS 

LETTER OF AUTHORITY 

Date:___________ 

MEMORANDUM FOR Credentials Committee, Chapter One 

FROM:  NCOAGA Chapter Number _________ 

SUBJECT:  Letter of Authority 

This letter authorizes the below named member as the Official General Membership Meeting voting delegate for NCOAGA 

Chapter ____ . 

 

Delegate Name: ________________________________________________________ 

(Please Print) 

Dues Status:  ___________________________________________________________ 

(Expiration Date) 

 

                    ______________________________ 

(Name, Rank) 

President, Chapter ____ 

 

 

 

NOTE:  This letter of authority must be submitted to the applicable Regional Director two weeks prior to the open-

ing date of the National Annual General Membership Meeting 

NOTE: Delegates must be a member in good standing with Chapter One (dues paid.) 

 

 

 

OPR: Director at Large – Membership   
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PRESIDENT
CMSgt (Ret) Doug Schulz
6501 N. 7th St., Lincoln, NE 68521
Home Phone: (402) 477-2497, Cell Phone: (402) 875-1205 
E-Mail: twins68521@yahoo.com   

NCOAGAChapter1@gmail.com

1ST VICE PRESIDENT
MSgt Alec Cawlfield 
3207 Buckeye Run, Fort Wayne, IN 46814
Work Phone:  DSN: 778-3452 / Commercial: (260) 478-3452 
Cell Phone: (260) 341-5750 
E-Mail: alec.p.cawlfield.mil@mail.mil,

PattonZero@hotmail.com

2ND VICE PRESIDENT
CMSgt (Ret) John  T. Van Roo
805 S. Birdsey St., Columbus, WI 53925
Home Phone:  (920) 623-3524
E-mail:  vanroosr73@att.net 

SECRETARY
MSgt (Ret) Phyllis Oster
9483 Parker Place Drive, Navarre, FL 32566
Cell Phone:  (703) 861-6794  
E-Mail: poster1104@aol.com

NCOAGAChapter1@gmail.com        

TREASURER
CMSgt (Ret) Janice O. Richardson
567 Old Fort Road, Fairview, NC 28730
Home Phone: (828) 628-5293, Cell Phone: (828) 458-8308
E-Mail:  janiceorichardson@earthlink.net

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE, MEMBERSHIP
MSgt (Ret) Belinda Creasser
116 Centennial Dr., Harvest, AL 35749-8123
Home Phone: (256) 864-2602, Cell Phone:  (402) 575-1721
E-Mail: missymanx@juno.com 

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE, GRADUATE
Maj (Ret) Karen Koenig
1630 96th St. SW, Everett, WA 98204
Cell Phone: (520) 631-1607
E-mail: kkoenig44@gmail.com 

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE, WAYS & MEANS
CMSgt (Ret) Sue Turner
345 W. 7th Street
Crete, NE  68333
Cell Phone:  (402) 418-1237
Email: sueturner@gardener.com,

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE, TEC LIAISON
CMSgt (Ret) Bruce Damrow
2044 Stony Brook Rd, Louisville, TN 37777
Home Phone:  (865) 977-8057, Cell Phone: (334) 467-3129
E-Mail:  damrowbd@msn.com

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE, PARLIAMENTARIAN
SMSgt (Ret) Lang W. Anderson
2530 So. 20th St., Lincoln, NE 68502-3906
Home Phone:  (402) 476-0147, Cell Phone: (402) 499-1661
E-Mail:  langanderson1@gmail.com

DIRECTOR, REGION WEST
MSgt (Ret) Lisa Eisenhauer
840 S. Bryon Circle, Tea, SD 57064
Home Telephone:  (695) 366-5849
E-Mail:  leisenhauer@sio.midco.net
(AK, AZ, CA, GU, HI, ID, NV, OR, UT, WA, IA, MN, MT, NE, ND, 
SD, WY, CO, KS, NM, OK, TX)

DIRECTOR, REGION CENTRAL

SMSgt Eric Vickrey

3005 Ferguson Rd, Fort Wayne, IN 46809

DSN:  778-3428 / Commercial: (260) 478-3428

Cell Phone: (260) 615-1992  

E-Mail: eric.d.vickrey.mil@mail.mil, vicked01@yahoo.com

(WI, IL, MI, IN, OH, KY, TN, LA, MS, AR, MO)

DIRECTOR, REGION EAST
SMSgt (Ret) Melvin Barnes
2500 Treeline Dr., Concord, NC 28027
Home Phone:  (704) 305-3519
E-Mail:  barnescompany@aol.com 
(CT, DE, DC, ME, MD, MA, NH, NJ, NY, PA, RI, VT, AL, FL, GA, 
NC, PR, SC, VA, VI)

PRESIDENT EX-OFFICIO

SMSgt (Ret) Kenneth E. Montgomery
2715 Archer Lane, Conway AR 72034
Home Phone: (501) 231-5634
E-Mail: kenmontgomery@rocketmail.com 

COMMANDANT, ENLISTED PME
CMSgt Steven A. Durrance
I.G. Brown ANG TEC 
400 I.G. Brown Drive McGhee Tyson ANGB TN 37777
DSN: 266-3520 / Commercial: (865) 985-3520 
E-Mail: steven.a.durrance.mil@mail.mil

CHAIRMAN, PAST PRESIDENTS COUNCIL
VACANT

LIAISON TO ANG DIRECTOR
CMSgt Ronald C. Anderson, Jr
NGB/CFC, Office of the ANG Command Chief
Air National Guard Readiness Center
3501 Fetchet Ave, Joint Base Andrews, MD 20762
Work Phone:  (240) 612-9468 
E-Mail: ronald.c.anderson30.mil@mail.mil 

2018-2019 NCOAGA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

NCOAGAChapter1@gmail.com        

3/18/2019 (pro)






